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National 
Golf Foundation 

grows 
23 new members and 

a capacity attendance highlight 
its 1966 Annual Meeting 

in New York City. 

T h e National Golf Foundation, like the 
game and industry, is experiencing daz-
zling growth. At the Foundations 1966 
annual meeting in New York City, it was 
announced that 23 new members had 
been added to the rolls since last Septem-
ber, pushing the membership total to a 
new high mark. 

The Foundation also revealed that it 
expanded all divisions of its service in 
1965 and expected an even greater in-
crease in '66. Carl J. Benkert, president, 
William Bommer, vice president, and 
George J. Herrmann, secretary-treasurer, 
were re-elected. 

National Golf Foundations officers for the 
year, left to right, Carl J. Benkert, George 
Herrmann, Bill Bommer and Harry Eckhoff. 

Joe Graffi.s, Sr., (right) accepts gift for his ab-
sent brother, Herh, from NGF president, Carl 
J. Benkert. Herb retired from NGF board. 

John M. Ross, left, Editor of Golf and Golf-
dom, chats with George J. Herrmann of NGF 
at luncheon preceding annual meeting. 



Left, clockwise, Dick Tar-
low, Robert A. Eaton, Joe 
Wolfe, Harry Colburn, 
Bud Wilkinson, Joe Graf-
fis, Sr., Jack McGrath 
and Robert J. Abramson. 

Left, clockwise, llarry Eckoff, E. C. Tantum, 
George Bauer, Howard Gill, Ray Bitner, Ralph 
Thompson, Carl J. Benkert, W. T. Hingfield. 

Left, clockwise, T. A. Kelly, Bill Paddock, 
Jim Hogg, George Fazio, Bill Davis, Ben 
Hardesty, E. R. Hames, R. E. Lane. 

Left, clockwise, Vaughan Clatj, Paul McDonald, 
Dick Young, William Bommer, Robert Graham, 
Frank Waters, Stan Stephenson, Dick Mankey. 

From the front and moving clockwise, Leo 
McNamara, Robert D. Robinson, Tom 
Bryant, Robert D. Rickey, Dud Wallace. 


